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 Pursuant to the Scheduling Order in this docket, Long Ridge Wind I, LLC (“Long 

Ridge”), files these Reply Comments to the Comments filed herein by Utah Clean Energy 

(“UCE”) and the Office of Consumer Services (“Office”).     

Long Ridge is the Developer of the Long Ridge Wind I Project and the Seller under the 

Power Purchase Agreement filed for approval in this docket.  Long Ridge and the Division of 

Public Utilities filed a Settlement Stipulation in this docket in lieu of initial or reply comments. 

Long Ridge is nevertheless filing these brief Reply Comments in response to the initial 

comments filed by UCE and the Office.   
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Long Ridge appreciates the supporting comments filed by UCE.  Long Ridge agrees with 

UCE that its PPA is fully compliant with all applicable Commission orders, is in the public 

interest and should be approved.  Long Ridge also concurs that developers must have a 

reasonable degree of regulatory certainty in order to develop wind projects.  Projects like these 

are complicated, with many moving parts, and take many months to complete.  Long Ridge 

appreciates the Commission’s implicit recognition of these facts in its prior orders.  Finally, 

Long Ridge concurs with UCE that the Long Ridge PPA will provide significant benefits to 

Rocky Mountain Power and its ratepayers over a long period of time, supporting the 

reasonableness of the PPA and the prices reflected therein.   

Long Ridge also appreciates the acknowledgement of the Office that the Long Ridge 

PPA is in compliance with applicable Commission Orders.  While Long Ridge respectfully 

disagrees with the Office’s views as to the reasonableness of the PPA’s pricing, that 

disagreement is not relevant in this proceeding given that all parties acknowledge that the pricing 

is consistent with governing Commission orders.   

 Given that every party to this proceeding acknowledges or does not dispute that the Long 

Ridge PPA is consistent with governing Commission Orders, applicable tariffs and the public 

interest, Long Ridge respectfully asks the Commission to promptly approve the PPA so that it 

can continue development efforts to bring a significant new wind project to Utah.   
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DATED this 5th day of September, 2013. 

HATCH, JAMES & DODGE 

 

/s/ ________________________ 
Gary A. Dodge 
Attorneys for Long Ridge Wind I, LLC 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

 I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the foregoing was served by email this 5th 
day of September, 2013, on the following: 
 
Rocky Mountain Power: 
 
 Mark Moench  mark.moench@pacificorp.com 

Daniel. E. Solander daniel.solander@pacificom.com 
David L. Taylor dave.taylor@pacificorp.com 
 

Division of Public Utilities: 
  

Patricia Schmid pschmid@utah.gov 
Justin Jetter  jjetter@utah.gov 
Chris Parker  chrisparker@utah.gov 
William Powell wpowell@utah.gov 

  
Office of Consumer Services: 
 

Brain Farr  bfarr@utah.gov 
Michele Beck  mbeck@utah.gov 

 Cheryl Murray  cmurray@utah.gov 
 
Long Ridge Wind I, LLC: 

 
Gary A. Dodge gdodge@hjdlaw.com 
Cliff Moorman cliff.moorman@apexcleanenergy.com 
Eamon Perrel  eamon.perrel@apexcleanenergy.com 
Paul Zarnowiecki pzarnowiecki@orrick.com 
Ros Verba   rosvrba@energyofutah.onmicrosoft.com  
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